TOWN OF ANTRIM BOARD OF SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES JULY 29, 2002

PRESENT: Chairman Dave Penny, Selectman Bill Prokop, Selectman Mike Genest and Sherry Miller.

7:00 p.m. Antrim Elementary School Renovations -

Keith Burke, Marian Alese, Denise Holmes, Rich Morel, Sam Harding.

The Selectmen met with the Superintendent of Schools, the Antrim School Board Representatives and Sam Harding to address a few concerns regarding the renovations to the Elementary School. The Selectmen had sent a letter, which addressed 10 issues, each issue was individually addressed with only a few minor concerns which Keith Burke will bring back to the Budget & Property Department. It was also discussed that there may be a need to have the agreement reviewed annually or possibly bi-annually. Once an agreement is compete it will be forwarded to the Selectmen for their review and opinion.

Dredge & Fill Application -

Reviewed.

Abatement request -

The selectmen reviewed the Assessor's remarks concerning a request for abatement for Sonja McKinlay. The Selectmen unanimously agreed to grant the abatement.

Landfill Closure Grant -

Selectman Prokop was informed that there might be a delay in receiving the anticipated landfill closure grant. The Department of Environmental Services is still waiting for water testing information from the Town of Bennington, before the grant is released. The Business Manager will contact Bill Reid to get clarification.

Revaluation update --

All base values for all districts have been received. There were a few questions that have been faxed that will hopefully be answered at the next meeting, which is August 5, 2002.

Non-Public Session -

Delinquent tax issue –

The Selectmen voted to have the Business Manager consult with the town attorney.

Respectfully submitted,